
 

 

CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF PORT HURON TOWNSHIP PARK COMMISSION 
 

The Charter Township of Port Huron Park Commission met for its regular meeting on September 4, 
2024.  Carolyn Crowe called to order at 6:00pm. 
 
Members Present:  Crowe, Barnum, Montalvo, Kinyon, Jacobs 
 
Members Absent:    None 
 

• Guests Present:    Don & Marcia of Stoneybrook Lane 
 
Meeting Minutes: 
 
Motion by Kinyon to accept August 7, 2024 Meeting Minutes, supported by Jacobs. Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  
 
Motion to accept August 2024 Treasurers report made by Barnum, supported by Kinyon. Motion carried.   
 
Public Comment: 
 
Don & Marcia are very concerned about the state of the restrooms at Bakers Field, they said its 
consistently full to over full and needs to be serviced more often. They said they love the park but that’s 
a serious issue for every one that visits.  
 
Unfinished Business:   
 
Ed Montalvo is working on the sandblasting quotes for Lions Den Park, he left messages again today.  
 
 
New Business:  
 
 
Park Reports: Managers: 
 
Hoover Park – Vicky is still having to repair and remove graffiti. 
 
Wm. P. Thompson Pond (40th Street) – Old docks are gone and new docks are started.  
 
Lion’s Den – Park equipment is in rough shape; Ed Montalvo is working on bids for sandblasting. 
 
Memorial Park –Lots of positive feedback about the ball diamonds, we will want to review pricing before 
next year.  
 
 
Park Reports: Commissioners: 
 
Memorial Park – 2 lights changed out.  
 
Wm. P. Thompson Pond (40th Street) – Docks are coming along well 



 

 

 
Lion’s Den – Looking for bids on equipment sandblasting 
 
Hoover – No report 
 
Board Correspondence:   
 
Shed delivery pushed back to end of month to first week of October 
 
Adjournment:  Motion by Kinyon, support by Barnum to adjourn.  Motion carried. 
 
 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
 
Edward Brennan, Secretary 


